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 Colors, Kodak, and Flowers

Stan Anderson spent 30 years working for Kodak as a chemist creating some of their color products.  All of his years of working in this field have given him an inordinate appreciation of how important color is to photography.  The origin of photography means “writing with light” and the light that we see is colored by our environment.  Nature photography is dominated by the colors that our eyes see.  Stan felt that backlighting was very important in some of nature photographs.  Just look at how much fall leaves pop when they are backlit.  Look at the incredible colors that nature gives us with its flowers.

Stan mentioned that a lot of the early information on color photography was the result of two musicians, Godowsky and Mannes.  These two men started doing color images with chemicals that they mixed in their bathtub.  Another early pioneer in color photography was Emil Fisher who was able to make couplers for the dyes used in color processing.  The film or prints would use cyan, magenta, and yellow dyes so that the reflected light that we would see would be blue, red, and green.  It could be very difficult to get the stability of all of these dyes to be consistent.  In some of the early dye work, the magenta dye was not as archival as other colors.

  
When Stan was working in this field, he stated that much of the work was to get certain colors very precise.  Memory colors are what our eyes expect to be correct; white must be white, blue skies must be blue, flesh tones must be accurate, and green grass must be green.  Our eyes expect neutral colors to be neutral.  Another place where film has to struggle is that our human eye has an incredible dynamic range which is much higher than the capabilities of any type of film.

Our eyes can measure the hue of a color (type of color), the saturation (amount of color), and the brightness (amount of white in the color) very accurately.  But our brain will correct some of this information and alter our perception of what we see.  As an example, our skin looks the same to us whether we are in a room lit by incandescent light, another room with only fluorescent lighting, or when we walk outdoors into the sunshine.  Yet our films in our cameras do not have that luxury.  Daylight balanced films will require filters when used indoors to get the skin tones correct.

As a fun exercise, Stan showed us a couple of exercises where the pigments in our retina could be tricked.  By staring at a screen with a certain photograph for about 30 seconds, and then looking at a white background, we would see an afterimage in complementary colors. 


Thanks, Stan, for sharing your experiences with photography with us.  Your knowledge helps us appreciate some of parts of photography that we sometimes take for granted.  Maybe there is a reason why some films are more expensive than others.
Club Notes

Don’t forget to get your photos from the EITC show by April 29.  Thank you to all who participated since this gives us an excellent opportunity to showcase our photographic skills to the community.  Special thanks to EITC for allowing us to use their area to showcase our photographic skills.

Louise Clark, a long time member of our club, recently died.  Our heartfelt condolences to Rex and their family.

Roger reminds us that we have a continuing need for prints or slides for the Idaho Falls magazine.  It is good exposure for you and our club.  Remember that a publication such as this has a deadline about 3 months ahead of the season.  Therefore, in the spring they need summer photos - - and so forth. They like slides that tell a story, are a very good scenic representation of our area, or show a little humor.  If you present a digital image, the file size must be about 30 Megs in size.

The Chamber of Commerce photographic display is up - - and really looks good.  Please stop by and see the work of fellow club members.


Roger also mentioned that the Chamber of Commerce is going to have a projector as part of their display in their building.  They need summer recreation photos.  Roger said that he can scan these images onto a CD for us so that your slide or print does not fade with constant light exposure.

We need some feedback from members as to whether they wish to participate in the Snake River Settlers’ Festival at Tautphaus Park on Monday, July 4.  We realize that this may interfere with other celebrations that you may already be involved with and this why we need more input.


We have word that Bob Seidel took several awards at the Pocatello Club Juried Show.  It is nice to see some of their money migrate back to Idaho Falls since it seems that they are wont to take our money from our show back to Poky with them.  Congratulations, Bob!
Earth Day at Tautphaus

Earth Day at Tautphaus Park had good participation by several club members.  Krista did a good job of setting up her panels and displaying many club members’ photos.  A table had information about our club opportunities.  Teak did a great job of making a banner to front the table.  Also, we had our light box and light table set up so that people could see some of the fun things that you could do with photography.  It was fascinating to watch kids look through the viewfinder of the camera, push the button of the camera, and then see the image show up on the screen. 

Thanks to all members who participated.  It was a good Earth Day!
For Sale

Tim Sommers states that he has a four foot long light table that he would like to sell.

Warning!


If you are only finding this newsletter on the Internet or at one of our photo stores where we leave our newsletter, it means you have not paid your dues.  Please rejoin us since it is only $25 for your family for the year.
Advancement Program

The theme for May will be:  Photographer’s Choice.  Please bring your three best slides / prints and join us on May 20 at 7:30 p.m. at the Conference Room at 1900 Grandview.  Even if you do not have pictures to show, remember that your photography will improve the more photographs you see.  Join us, please.

We had a digital projector at the last Advancement Program and will try to continue its use.  However, we will have to standardize some of the files to use since this made it hard to keep the night going smoothly.  It was hard for Bob to get all of the different formats and image presentations in one file area.  Also, we will try to use a standardized setting on the projector so that you will know how to set up your files.  (This also made the night go a little rougher.)

I will try to get this information into the next newsletter for those who wish to use this presentation avenue.

Field Trips

We are going to try to get into Yellowstone on April 30 as a trip.  We will meet at the North Hiway Café on North Yellowstone in IF at 5 a.m. and caravan to the park.  Some club members have stated that they are going up to the Mammoth Hot Springs campground on Thursday or Friday and making this an entire weekend photo shoot.   Please join us.

At the last Advancement Program, we saw some of the efforts at the last field trip to Dubois for the sage grouse strut.  Excellent work!

From the Time-Life Series on Photography, Volume about Cameras


From Henri Cartier-Bresson, a French photographer who felt he only had one goal for himself, to lift “decisive moments” out of people’s lives:

“For Cartier-Bresson, technique is not the most important thing.  Intuition is. ‘Think about the photo before and after, never during.’ he says.  ‘The secret is to take your time.  You must not go too fast.  The subject must forget about you.  Then, however, you must be very quick.  So, if you miss the picture, you’ve missed it.  So what?’ ”    
(p. 214)

If we don’t get the image we want, sometimes we fret excessively.  From the above quote, even the great photographers missed the moment - but they learned from their experience - and usually got the image on future efforts.
Monthly Meeting

Date:  May 5, 2005
Time:  7:30 p.m.

Location:  1900 Grandview 

Program:  
Marvin Woodward gives a discussion about how his passion for painting was transformed into a love of photography.  “Photography is what I live for”.  Come share his passion and see how he makes it happen.
Krista Soderquist – President

494 North 1200 West

Blackfoot, Idaho  83221
Membership Info:  

Web address:  www.eips.net
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Graffiti


EIPS is a group of amateur and professional photographers who have joined together to further the art and craft of photography.  Please join us and expand your horizons.  Sharing knowledge makes all participants better at their craft.  We meet on the first Thursday of each month for our educational lecture.  Then the third Thursday is our Advancement Program where we share some of the images we have done.  We meet at 7:30 p.m. at 1900 Grandview Ave in the conference room.  We feel that your photographic ability will grow quickly in this learning environment.
